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October 4, 2022

Ms. Shannon Hamrick
1042 Oakdale Rd
Atlanta, Georgia 30307

Re: 1042 Oakdale Rd
Structural Evaluation of Partial Demolition

PEC Project No.: 22248

Dear Ms. Hamrick:

At your request, we visited the site indicated above on Tuesday, October 4, 2022.  The
purpose of our visit was to review the existing conditions of a shed addition on the
residential storage structure to the south side of the house.  Specifically, we are to assess
the structural ramifications to the storage building if the shed structure is removed and
provide repair or reinforcing recommendations as necessary.

Our review is limited to visual observation of the areas of concern described above.  We
performed no structural tests, took no material specimens, nor performed any investigatory
demolition.  The systems and components have been assessed based on the observations
made on site and experience with similar structures.  Analysis has been made only of
specific structural elements where noted in the report.  No geotechnical investigation was
performed.  Our discussions and review are limited to the items presented in this report.
We did not observe any other areas of the property.

Construction
For the purpose of this report the front of the house and shed is the east elevation.  The
storage structure is a single story wood framed building with a gable roof.  It is free
standing and to the south, south west of the residence.  The east end of the storage
structure has a gable roof extension with open end wall.

Proposed modification
We understand the intention is to remove the gable roof shed structure on the east end of
the storage structure and leave the storage structure as is.

Conclusions and recommendations
The storage structure is an enclosed building with roof and walls on 4 sides.  The storage
structure is consistent with typical residential structures and is currently self-supporting and
free standing.  The shed structure on the east end does not appear to be original to the
storage structure and does not contribute to the storage structure’s ability to resist gravity
or later al loads.  It is likely the storage structure was originally a one car garage.  The shed
structure can be easily removed with most, if not all, of the storage building’s exterior
clapboard siding remaining in place and sufficient for protection of the building.



We do not anticipate structural improvements to the storage building as a result of removal
of the shed structure.  It may be necessary to patch some of the trim, roofing, and exterior
finishes for proper weather protection.

I hope we have addressed your structural questions.  We appreciate your decision to consult
Palmer Engineering for structural expertise.  Please do not hesitate to call me if you have
any questions or if there is anything else we can do for you.

Sincerely,

Eric Hagberg, PE
Senior Associate
















